
 

 

 

 

 

GUIDANCE FOR AWAY TEAMS VISITING HARVESTERS FC, SMALLFORD 
 
To be sent to all visiting managers prior to fixtures 
 

 
Dear Visiting managers and parents, 
 
You will soon be visiting Harvesters to play a football fixture. 
Below is the guidance that you should ensure you are aware of prior to travelling to us, and 
ensure your parents and players are also aware of. 
 
We have implemented strict Covid-19 protocols and guidance in order that our home fixtures 
can take place in a safe environment for everyone involved. 
 
Please ensure you arrive with plenty of time prior to kick off in order for you to check in. 
 
PRIOR TO THE FIXTURE OUR MANAGER WILL: 

 Confirm the date, time and location of the fixture 
 Confirm preferred parking arrangements 
 Confirm kit colours to avoid unnecessary shared/changing of kit 

 
WHEN YOU ARRIVE PITCH SIDE: 

 The team Covid delegate will ask you to sanitise your hands and check in 
 You will check in on our track and trace app with your phone. A QR code will be 

available for you to scan with your mobile camera. 
 The track and trace app will automatically delete your information after 28 days. It will 

ask for your name, email and phone number. 
 You should check in the number of your party that travelled with you. For example, if 

two of you travelled (player and parent), check yourself in and choose 2 as the party 
size. 

 Please keep to socially distancing guidelines when at the side of the pitch. There are 
markers on the railings. No more than groups of 6 unless in the same social bubble. 

 
DURING AND AFTER THE GAME: 

 Please ensure the players don’t touch the equipment 
 Spectators should avoid touching the ball and it should be cleaned before being 

returned to the players. 
 Goalposts/corner flags etc will be cleaned prior to the game 
 No shaking of the hands between teams/officials prior to or after the game. 
 Spectators should not cross the pitch to the players to avoid mixing of groups. 

 
IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES REGARDING THE PROCEDURES PLEASE LET 
HARVESTERS FC KNOW PRIOR TO TRAVEL 
 
THANK YOU FOR FOLLOWING OUR PROCEDURES AND GUIDELINES TO KEEP 
EVERYONE SAFE AND CONTINUING TO PLAY FOOTBALL 

 


